
Dear Faithful Friends,

As I’m sitting down to write to you this afternoon, it is a 
rainy, humid, sticky day and we know that as warm as it has been 
the last few days, we have hotter weather to come in the next few 
months. I know that many of you have been dealing with your 
fair share of precipitation of a much colder kind! Isn’t it amazing 
to know that though there are so many time zones and weather 
patterns separating us, we are all still serving the same Creator in 
unique ways. Thank you for being faithful in your service 
wherever you are reading this letter. We pray that you remain 
faithful to the Lord as you serve Him. 

This year already feels like it is speeding up and not 
backing off ! In the English side of the church I have been 
preaching through a series on basic Christian growth. Sarah is 
also continuing her children’s Sunday School class at the church 
and is, at this moment, in a meeting with a lady that runs a local 
women’s organization discussing a library ministry that my wife 
will be working on. Two days per week Sarah will host a children’s 
reading program at the Chuuk Women’s Counsel. We are excited 
to see what God will do through this! 

Praises 

1) Two Ladies Saved 

2) We are still here 

Requests 

1. Discipleship of new 
believers 

2. Faith and patience as we 
wait for legal outcome.  

Contact Us 

Email: 
info@wagars2chuuk.com 

Phone: (757) 297-9285 

Facebook: Chuukbound 

Web: wagars2chuuk.com 
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We want to give praise to the Lord that, in the beginning of 2019, 
Pastor and I were able to see another lady saved during our visitation. As 
we sat in their house, Pastor Mike asked about eternal life. Without 
hesitation this lady acknowledged that she had not received salvation of 
the Lord and asked if Pastor could show her how to be saved. Right there 
in front of her family she accepted Jesus as her Savior! We were also able 
to see a 17 year old young lady saved just this past Thursday. She sat and 
listened intently as Pastor explained the Gospel to her; right there she 
decided that baptism was not able to save her and that only faith in Jesus 

can! Pray for Pastor and I as we seek to follow up with, as well as disciple, those that are coming to the 
Lord. 

We know many of you have been praying for our ongoing legal situation. On January 18 I was 
interviewed before an appeals committee regarding their efforts to deport us. I opened my mouth and the 
Lord filled it, for which I am grateful! We were supposed to hear back within 15 days, but they could not 
tell us whether that was calendar or business days, so we waited for both. The latest we should have heard 
was February 8. However, it was not until March 11 that Immigrations came to the house and presented 
me with paperwork denying our appeal to stay. Legally, they are over one month late with their delivery of 
the determination, so we will bring it before the Supreme Court in a final appeal. Please continue to pray.

On Wednesday mornings I have been meeting with two local men 
about my age and having a Bible study with them. We are going through 
the book of John. One man, Jospeh, is a faithful friend and brother. The 
other man that meets with us leaves us with some doubts about his 
salvation. Please pray that this other gentleman would have a clear 
understanding of the Gospel. However, we are thankful to the Lord for 
the opportunity to meet together and grow together in the Word - we are 
here to learn alongside of the Chuukese people and we love doing so! 
Sarah’s Bible study continues, though it has seen a decrease in faithful 
attendance.  Joseph’s wife, Myurie, is faithful to attend and Sarah and 

Myurie are able to have wonderful fellowship together. Please continue to pray that they would be serious 
about their spiritual growth. 

One prayer letter can hardly sum up everything going on in our lives here, nor can it accurately 
express how grateful we are to you. We know that it is God that meets our needs, but we also know that 
He uses people to do so. Thank you for being used of God to keep us here on the field. We love being 
here and we love representing you! Continue to watch our facebook page, Chuukbound, as we have been 
trying to more consistently upload content and provide a look into our every day lives. Thank you for 
your faithfulness, love, and support. 

Until the Islands Know Him,

Josh, Sarah, and Milena Wagar

Romans 15:21


